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Flag Day….. 

Commemorates the adoption of the U.S. flag on June 

14, 1777 by the Second Continental Congress. In 1916 

President Wilson established June 14 as Flag Day.  In 

1949 President Truman signed the Act of Congress 

for observing Flag Day. Flag Day is a state holiday in 

Pennsylvania. New York designates the 2nd Sunday 

of June as Flag Day. Our flag represents liberty, jus-

tice and humanity. It is a living symbol of the Consti-

tution of the United States. and the Bill of Rights.   

 

***************************************************************************************** 
Mailing Address:  P.O. Box 269279, Indianapolis, IN 46226-9279          Phone:  317-547-4748    

Physical Address:  9450 E. 59th Street, Indianapolis, IN 46216               Website:  www.vva295.com        

Meetings are the 2nd Wednesday of  the month at 7:00 pm; Board Meeting 6:30  

Newsletter Editor: Holly Tookolo   If you have any information for the newsletter, the deadline is the last day of the 

month—email me:  htookolo@indy.rr.com 

***************************************************************************************** 



Important Dates 

June 6, 1944  D-Day, World War II, Operation Overlord, Allied invasion of Normandy 

June 9   8th Annual Mayors’ Veterans, Military & Family Appreciation Day, Picnic & Fish Fry at 

   Garfield Park 10am-3:30pm, Bunker will be setup, flyer on pg 6 

June 13  VVA 295 Meeting; Board meeting at 6:30pm; Regular meeting 7:00pm 

June 14  Flag Day 

June 15 & 16  Vets for Vets Yard Sale, 8am-5pm, donate your items, flyer on pg 7  

June 17  Father’s Day 

June 23  2nd Annual Cruise-In, Paying tribute to Veterans, 10am-4pm Wilkinson, IN Town Park;  

   Bunker will be setup, flyer on pg 8. 

June 27  Operation Hire a Hoosier Veteran, Indiana State Fairgrounds, 9am-3pm for                     

   Servicemembers, Veterans & family members; 12-3pm for public & military; register  

   online: www.ohhv.org—flyer on pg 9 

June 29  Maddie Smiles Act of Kindness Day at 1:30pm at Lawrence Government Center, Ice  

   Cream Truck , VVA & AVVA 295 are invited to participate. This honors Lawrence  

   police and Veterans. They are honoring Lawrence Firemen earlier at the fire stations.  

   Maddie Smiles donated red roses and some donuts & coffee during The Moving Wall. 

June 30  Honor Veterans Celebration, 10am-2pm, Military & Veterans Thank You Luncheon,      

   Indianapolis Metro Airport, register online: www.wingsoverindy.com—flyer on pg 10 

July 4   Independence Day and Lawrence Parade 

July 10   Ft Harrison Veterans Center Building Meeting 6pm 

July 11   VVA 295 Meeting; Board meeting at 6:30pm; Regular meeting 7:00pm 

******************************************************************************************* 

THIS DATE IN HISTORY 
June 2, 1965  As U.S. Marines & ARVN troops mount a joint operation against Viet Cong forces in the 

   area of Chu Lai air base, they are supported by naval gunfire from USS Canberra offshore. 

June 19-July 1, 1966  Elements of the U.S. 1st Cavalry Division & 1st Brigade, 101st Airborne, conduct Opera 

   -tion Nathan Hale, a search & destroy mission to clear and secure Tuy Hoa Valley in Phu 

   Yen Province, II Corps. 

June 1-July 26, 1967 The 2nd Brigade, 9th Infantry Division, and the Mobile Riverine Force conduct Operation 

   Coronado, their first major operation in the Mekong Delta.  

June 8-Aug 14, 1969 The 101st Airborne Division and 3rd ARVN Regiment conduct Operation Montgomery  

   Rendezvous, a follow-on operation to Apache Snow to deny the North Vietnamese use of 

   the A Shau Valley in Thua Thien Province, I Corps. 

*****************************************************************************************   



***********************************************************************************
President’s Message:  Greetings to all VVA and AVVA Members, 

WOW! Sorry this is late but with the Wall here, everything was put on hold. We had a few 

problems, set backs, and hard ground. But our people came together, adapted, and over-

came. To everyone who helped in any way, “THANK YOU”. A lot of long hours were put 

in by many. But the rewards were great. The feedback by those in attendance was very pos-

itive. We had a few people express interest in possibly joining both VVA and AVVA 

which is always good. They have been invited to our meetings to learn more about us.  

June 6 is D-Day. To all who served and their families, a big “THANK YOU”. 

June 14 is Flag Day. Display your flag and show the love you have for your country. 

June 15 & 16 is Vets for Vets Annual Inside Yard Sale in Ft. Harrison Veteran Center. Come find a new treasure 

or donate items you do not need any longer. Refreshments may be purchased. 

All VVA members can be a dual member and belong to both VVA and AVVA. It helps their membership 

growth, and you can assist in their projects, as they help in ours. This is a challenge to you, as I am the only dual 

member a this time. We are a team. Let’s pull together. 

Kids are out of school. Please drive safely as they may dart into the street. Watch also for bikes, scooters and mo-

torcycles.  Drive safely and buckle up. 

Never forget "We can each do a little, but together we can do a lot". 

Keep those flags flying. 

May GOD Bless America our Military Men and Women serving around the world, and you. 

In Patriotism, 

Larry Shaw 

President VVA 295 

765-618-4067 

*********************************************************************************** 

Sweeping Veterans Health Care Bill becomes a Law 

 
In a ceremony June 6, President Trump signed the John S. McCain III, Daniel K. Akaka and Samuel R. Johnson 

VA Maintaining Internal Systems and Strengthening Integrated Outside Networks Act, also called the VA MIS-

SION Act, into law. The comprehensive legislation impacts how veterans receive their health care through the 

Department of Veterans Affairs (VA). It also includes provisions to consolidate community care programs into a 

single, streamlined service; provides sufficient funding to extend the program through 2019; expands comprehen-

sive assistance; strengthens ability to recruit, hire and retain quality medical personnel; and reforms the VA 

health-care infrastructure. The legislative package is comprised of five titles that address major areas of deficit, 

including increased access to private-sector care, consolidation of community care programs, expansion of the 

Family Caregiver Program and the recruitment of qualified medical professionals.   

Title I: Caring for our Veterans—Establishment of Community Care Programs 

Title II: VA Asset and Infrastructure Review 

Title III: Improvements to Recruitment of Healthcare Professionals 

Title IV: Health Care in Underserved Areas 

Title V: Other Matters 

For more info: 

https://www.legion.org/legislative/242153/sweeping-veterans-health-care-bill-becomes-law# 

*********************************************************************************** 



********************************************************************************** 

Vice President’s Corner 

Dear brothers and sisters of VVA Chapter 295 

As you read this we are in the midst of hosting "The Moving Wall" once again. This time 

our task was made somewhat more challenging by the necessity of displaying the "Wall" 

in an alternate location. This new site was chosen after some rather spirited debate because 

of it's undulating topography, lack of electrical power and the work involved in preparing 

it for the arrival of "The Wall"  But....we got the job done !! 

A huge "Thank You" to the many volunteers who tirelessly worked for two days in 90 degree heat to prepare 

the site and foundation on which the memorial sits. 

Another huge "Thank You" to those individuals and businesses who have generously contributed funds, goods, 

expertise and time to make this event a reality ! 

Even though it has been 50 years, the open wound of Vietnam and the memory of the price paid by the fallen 

and missing men and women who's names appear on it has not faded. It is through events such as the display-

ing of "The Moving Wall" and it's accompanying ceremonies that we can keep their memory and the sacrifice 

they made alive. It is up to us honor them as long as we are able. I consider it an honor that VVA Chapter 295 

has been chosen to host this sacred memorial in 2018. 

Even after 51 years, I get very emotional when I look upon the names of 6 of my comrades, on Panel 26E, who 

perished in the crash of a C-130 in 1967. I won't bore you with a story but, it is only by the "grace of God" that 

my name isn't among them.  I'm certain that many of us have friends who's names appear on the "Wall" per-

haps harbor guilt as I do.  I think it is our solemn duty to keep their memories alive as long as we live.   

On another note,  I would invite each and every one of you to communicate your ideas, views, suggestions, 

and yes "gripes" to President Shaw, myself or any other VVA 295 officer or Board of Director. Only through 

communication and teamwork can we make VVA Chapter 295 better. As I mentioned last month, time is run-

ning short for we, as Vietnam Veterans, to create the legacy that we will leave behind. 

President Shaw and myself are planning to attend the VVA National Leadership Conference in July. There is a 

tremendous amount of information available at this conference pertaining to Vietnam Veterans. If you have 

areas of interest or concern  you want addressed or desire more information on, please let us know. VVA is 

"your" organization and VVA 295 is "your chapter" so you have a right to know how the organization is being 

run at the National and local level and what issues need to be concentrated on and addressed. 

 

Enough for now...please participate and make your voice heard !! 

 

Bob Parsons, 317-919-7589 

VVA 295 Vice-President 

Vietnam 1966-67-68 

**********************************************************************************

Maddie Smiles Act of Kindness Day—June 29 marks the 4th anniversary of losing our daughter/

sister, Maddie. On this day, we ask everyone to be a little nicer to one another and do an act of kindness in 

honor of Maddie or a loved one that you have lost. Maddie Smiles does acts of kindness every day and pro-

motes paying it forward, but this is our Big Act of Kindness day! We will be passing out roses around the com-

munity and giving ice cream to our local hero's in Lawrence. This year, we are honored and excited to include 

our Military Veterans in our Kindness Day!! (VVA & AVVA was personally invited) If you would like to par-

ticipate in passing out flowers, please let us know!  Also, look for our Kindness signs that we will place on the 

side of the roads to brighten your day and if you know a great place that needs a kindness sign, please let us 

know that too!  This is a super fun event for everyone and a great way to teach children about kindness! :) Do-

nations are appreciated and will help purchase flowers and ice cream for this event! Thank you so much! Re-

member Maddie Smiles is a 501(c)3 and all donations are tax deductible.  http://www.maddiesmiles.com/ 

********************************************************************************** 



The Veteran Magazine Project 

 Repurpose your copy of The Veteran. VVA board member Jim Pierce brought this terrific idea before the board and 

membership at our last meeting. After you have read your copy of The Veteran, mark out your name and address. Attach 

your business card or the VVA business card which is available at the VVA office. Take it to your local library and ask 

if want your issues of The Veteran. Jim said they were very happy to take his issue.  Do this each month to reach out to 

Veterans in the area and maybe even gain new members.  Thank you Jim for a great idea! 

**************************************************************************************** 

AVVA Chapter 295 

Associates of Vietnam Veterans of America is the extended family of VVA. We are made up of Veterans of 

all eras, families and friends of Veterans, and all persons who support Veterans’ issues. AVVA works in con-

junction with VVA striving to ensure that Vietnam Veterans, as well as ALL Veterans, attain the honor, re-

spect, and benefits they deserve. We are here to help Veterans and VVA Chapter 295 with their programs and 

activities. 

Check Out the New Vendor for AVVA and Agent Orange Products 

 

Find their link on the AVVA website, under AVVA Products / The Agent Orange Store. 
http://www.agentorangestore.com    Make sure you say AVVA when you place order. 

*********************************************************************************

Roudebush VA Medical Center is needing volunteer drivers. Veterans Transportation Service provides 

Veterans a ride to their medical center or outlying clinic.  This is a great way to help Veterans. To volunteer, 

visit or call Volunteer Services, 317-988-2734 or call driver Pat Parrish, 317-632-4263 (he’s a VVA member). 

****************************************************************************************

Food Drive for HVAF 

Bring non-perishable food to the next meeting for HVAF (Hoosier Veterans Assistance Foundation) for the 

Veterans they are helping.  What they need the most is canned meat & tuna, pasta and noodles.  You can visit 

their website to see what they do.  http://www.hvafofindiana.org/ 

**************************************************************************************** 

HVAF needs volunteers.  Volunteers help sort and stock donations that come to HVAF. They provide 

essential services to Veterans to help promote them towards self-sufficiency. Volunteers also beautify housing 

properties by raking leaves, painting and landscaping.  Call 317-951-0688 or email hvaf@hvaf.org 

*************************************************************************************** 

The Bunker  

Hours:  10am—2pm on Sunday.   

Your purchases at The Bunker support VVA 295  

and Fort Harrison Veterans Center. 

June 4-8 The Bunker will be setup at VA 

 

Company/Coffee  All Veterans WWII to present day are invited for free coffee & safe space to share. 

Come every Tuesday 10am—2pm at Higher Grounds Coffee Shop inside Geist Christian Church, Promise Rd 

& 126th St. Fishers. If you have questions, contact John Smitha 317-439-6304 or jonsmitha@comcast.net 

http://www.agentorangestore.com


 



 









 


